To:  The Senate Select Committee on Medicare, Government of Australia

I wish to register my concern regarding the proposed new Medicare Policy which I see as a departure from the principles underlying a system that has provided health care recognized as first rate throughout the world.   Our present policy has been based on the recognition by Australians that the community as a whole has a responsibility to ensure decent quality health care for all - not on a policy which would see a two-tier result dependent on a  person's economic status. Access to health care has not been governed by the person's ability to pay but rather by the person's  health needs.  As such the community's 

contribution is seen  not only as building the common good of our society  but as making good economic sense as a people's state of health is paramount in  a nation's ability to be productive.

The proposed new  system, however,  ignores this sense of solidarity and  the responsibility we bear for one another by its emphasis on individuals looking after themselves and  by only providing a safety net for those who simply cannot.  Rather than a national health system directed to the good of all, we have a system which emphasizes the divide between those who have and those who have not, which is more akin to a welfare policy.

Before such a fundamental shift is introduced there is a grave need for sustained public debate.  People need much more information, sufficient time to consider the implications of such a significant change  and an opportunity to voice their concerns.

I urge the Senate Select Committee to ensure that this information, necessary debate, and consideration of the opinions of both the experts in the field and  of the  wider community takes place before any such change  of policy is implemented.

Yours sincerely, 

Genevieve Caffery.

